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Grade 8 Students  


Dear Parent/Guardian:

A recent notice from the Medical Officer of Health for New Brunswick highlighted a rise in pertussis (whooping cough) cases in the province.  The notice included guidance on who should get vaccinated and where to obtain the vaccine.  As part of Public Health’s mandate, all Grade 7 students are offered a booster dose of the Tdap (tetanus, diphtheria, and whooping cough) vaccine.  We understand that some students who were in Grade 7 during the 2023-2024 school year may have missed their vaccination.  To address this, Horizon Health Public health will be offering a catch-up vaccination for those Grade 8 students who did not receive the Tdap vaccine during their Grade 7 year.

If you feel your child is missing the dose, you can request a consent form from your child’s school to complete and return to the school.

The Public Health team will be visiting schools this fall and will provide the vaccine to those students who have consent.


If you have any questions, please contact the Public Health office at 453-8252 or LVImmu@gnb.ca. 


Link to Tetanus, Diphtheria and Pertussis Information


Sincerely, 




Jamie Laking R.N., B.N. 
Immunization Team Lead
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